
From: Lindsay, Claire (DPH)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: BOS-Legislative Aides; Somera, Alisa (BOS); Wong, Linda (BOS); Occena, Bruce (DPH); Wagner, Greg (DPH);

Murrell, Drew (DPH); Patil, Sneha (DPH); Validzic, Ana (DPH); Wong, Greg (DPH)
Subject: 10/26 BOS: DPH Retroactive Item
Date: Friday, October 22, 2021 3:24:12 PM

Hello Honorable Members of the Board of Supervisors:
 
The Department of Public Health (DPH) will request approval for one (1) retroactive accept and

expend gift at the October 26th Full Board of Supervisors meeting. We would like to provide you with
brief background information and reason for retroactivity prior to the meeting. Please see below for
a brief description of the item and our DPH representative who may be contacted directly should
you have any questions.
 
Agenda item #29 - File no. 211000 - Accept and Expend In-Kind Gift - Retroactive - San Francisco
General Hospital Foundation - ZEISS Forum Software Licenses - $59,949 - Resolution retroactively
authorizing the Department of Public Health to accept and expend an in-kind gift of perpetual
software licenses of the ZEISS forum ophthalmology application valued in the amount of $59,949
from the San Francisco General Hospital Foundation for the Department of Public Health to provide
eye care and eye disease management for the project period of July 8, 2016, through June 16, 2025.

Description: The San Francisco General Hospital Foundation gifted the perpetual ZEISS Forum
Ophthalmology software licenses to DPH for the purpose of providing eye care and eye
disease management. ZEISS Forum Ophthalmology application enables DPH to enhance and
expand critical eye care for San Franciscans.
Reason for Retroactivity: ZEISS Software forum licenses were gifted to DPH by the San
Francisco General Hospital Foundation in 2016. We are respectfully seeking retroactive
approval for this gift as it had not gone through the approval process at the time.
DPH Representative: Bruce Occeña | Director, Tele-health and Interpreter Services,
Department of Public Health | bruce.occena@sfdph.org

 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration,
Claire
 
Claire Lindsay, MPH
Senior Health Program Planner | Office of Policy and Planning
San Francisco Department of Public Health
claire.lindsay@sfdph.org | desk: 415-554-2667 | mobile: 831-239-1094
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